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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Aaron Bowman, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Thursday, November 10, 2016 
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

These minutes are unofficial until approved by the Jacksonville Waterways Commission at its December 14, 2016 meeting.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:30 a.m., on Thursday, November 10, 2017, in the City Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Aaron Bowman.
In attendance:  Council Members Aaron Bowman (Chair), Jim Love (Vice Chair), Anna Lopez Broshe; Commissioners Gary Anderson, Garrett Barket, Lane T. Burnett, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., Jill D. Haskell, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Stephen Swann, Penny Thompson, Michelle Tappouni, Ex Officio, Marshall Adkison, Ex Officio; Council President Lori Boyer and Council Vice President John R. Crescimbeni were in attendance; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University, Jessica Baker, Mayor’s Office, Captain Jim Baker, Waterways Coordinator/Dock Master, Jessica Matthews, Legislative Assistant, John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

There were two corrections to the minutes for the Commission’s October 12, 2016 meeting.  Commissioner Hodges’ first name is Ralph.  The minutes reported that the Jacksonville Port Authority was in the process of seeking a permit from the State of Florida for the harbor deepening project.  JaxPort already has a permit from the State of Florida for the project.

After acknowledging the corrections, the Commission voted to approve the minutes for its October 12, 2016 meeting.

There were two legislative items that the Commission considered.

ORD-MC 2016-705, Amend Sec 656.1205 (Removal of Protected Trees Prohibited; Exceptions), Chapt 656 (Zoning Code), to Create an Addnl Exception for Land Developed as Salt Water Mitigation Bank pursuant to a Permit issued by St. Johns River Water Mgmt Dist, FDEP or U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, so long as No Hardscape Constrn Improvemts are made; Provide for Retroactive Appl to 1/1/13.

Attorney Paul Harden, agent for the developer, explained what the proposed  Zoning Code amendment entailed.  He characterized the Zoning Code amendment as an additional exception to exceptions already enumerated in Chapter 656 of the Municipal Code.  Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche asked Mr. Harden if he had been in contact with tree advocates in the City.  Mr. Harden replied that he and Attorney Steve Diebenow had, in fact, been in touch with tree advocates and one of the sponsors of the tree referendum/amendment is sponsor of this particular legislative item; they  had not encountered any objections.

Council Vice President John R. Crescimbeni came to the podium to remark that he had been in touch with many of the tree referendum supporters and had encountered no objections to this Zoning Code amendment.

The Commission voted to approve ORD-MC 2016-705.

ORD 2016-738,  Auth  a Sovereignty Submerged Lands Fee Waived Lease Renewal (BOT File No. 160224032) with Fla Internal Improvement Trust Fund Bd of Trustees, to Operate a Public Boat Ramp & 2 Accessory Docks in Conjunction with an Upland Public Park at Goodby’s Creek for 5-Yr Term at No Cost.

Stephanie Burch, Chief, Real Estate Division, Public Works Department, explained what the legislation entailed and reiterated that there were no costs to the City.

The Commission voted to approve Ord 2016-738.
In the monthly update on the status of the St. Johns River, water quality and manatees, Dr. Quinton White reported that we were currently experiencing a lack of rainfall.  The water temperature is dropping because of cooler weather.  He explained that the evening low temperatures drive the water temperature.  The cooler water temperature is why manatees are leaving our area.
In an update on the Maritime Management Plan, Dr. White indicated that he is working with the University of North Florida, Jacksonville University and the Northeast Florida Regional Council on an inventory of water-related facilities and resources in the County.  

UNF is focusing on a physical assessment.  JU is concentrating on available natural resources.  The NE Florida Regional Council is doing an economic assessment of resources.
The planners are now evaluating information gleaned from the surveys that were taken.  It is hoped that work on the management plan will be completed by summer 2017.

Lastly, Dr. White commented on an item in the news explaining that there have been reports of a large number of dead fish, primarily catfish, on both sides of the St. Johns River in the Southside and Ortega.  The Florida Fish & Wildlife Commission is investigating.

In his report on manatees, Dr. Gerard Pinto reported that at last count, there were 162 manatees in the area.  He is trying to arrange an aerial survey for the coming weekend.  The manatees are currently leaving our area, alluding to the cooler water temperatures that Dr. White had mentioned.  Dr. Pinto indicated that there were no new manatee deaths to report.  There have been 12 deaths for the year, one of which was watercraft-related.

The Commission next heard an update on FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) grants.

Brian Burket, Natural Resource Recreation Specialist, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, made the presentation.  Mr. Burket reviewed the proposed 2017 FIND grant projects that are the recommendations of staff.
Mr. Burket reviewed nine (9) projects, explaining what each project entailed, whether the project was suggested by the public or staff or both, whether the project was in a design or construction phase and the estimated costs of the project with FIND’s cost matched with the cost to the City.  The projects included channel markers, kayak launches, dock modifications and the installation of fishing platforms.  Mr. Burket explained that a San Marco neighborhood on the river complained that a popular fishing spot had become troublesome with the people who came there to fish.  The neighbors wanted better management of the site.  As a solution, the City proposed fishing platforms which is on the FIND grant projects list.  He explained that the Mandarin Boat Ramp Dock Extension & ADA kayak launch was something that emanated from the Waterways Commission’s subcommittee on Alternative Programming.
Council President Lori Boyer remarked that the recent introduction of legislation for beach renourishment   by Council Member Bill Gulliford made her think of the link with dredging projects: both were costly and both required periodic funding.
In response to a question, Mr. Burket said that none of the projects on the list under discussion were affected by Hurricane Matthew.  The storm did considerable damage to the County Dock.   There was no damage at Mandarin Park.

The Waterways Commission next heard an update on the St. Johns River Water Management District’s Northern Coastal Basins SWIM Plan.  Paul Haydt, Environmental Resource Coordinator, SJRWMD, made the presentation.
The Surface Water Improvement and Management (SWIM) Act was enacted by the Florida Legislature in 1987 to improve and manage the water quality and natural systems associated with Florida’s surface waters.  Mr. Haydt explained that SJRWMD is committed to identifying and solving issues and challenges concerning water quality.

He indicated that SJRWMD works closely with local communities in prioritizing coastal area projects such as the improvement of stormwater treatment.

Mr. Haydt indicated that the Water Management District and the City of Jacksonville worked together on a number of cost-share projects.

In New Business, Commissioner Ralph Hodges inquired about the status of the report of half-sunken shrimp boats in the Trout River, near the zoo.  Captain Jim Suber explained that the City was in receipt of a grant from the Florida Fish & Wildlife Commission to remove the vessels and the vessels are being removed.
In Old Business, the Chair requested that the subcommittees on reactivating the river provide updates.

Council Member Jim Love, Chair of Motorized Sports, reported that his subcommittee discussed a number of potential sports such as fishing and cruises.  His members felt that it was important that the public has good maps that identify what venues and activities are located on the river.  His subcommittee is awaiting information from the Maritime Management Plan.
Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche, Chair, Non-Motorized, reported that her subcommittee discussed the Maritime Management Plan.  The group discussed Council Member Lori Boyer’s November meeting with various interested parties regarding the activation of the river.  The panel also discussed having an inventory of non-motorized assets.
Council Member Gary Anderson reported on the meeting of the subcommittee on Entertainment.  The group discussed what constituted entertainment, the need for more docking facilities for boats venturing downtown for entertainment events and the water taxi.

In Public Comments, Janie Thomas, Executive Director, Shrimp Producers Association, implored the Waterways Commission to help the Mayport shrimp boat owners acquire docking at Mayport.  She has spoken to Council Member Bill Gulliford about this critical issue.  The shrimp boaters need a place where they can dock, unload their shrimp and fuel up.  Ms. Thomas contends that funding should be available from FEMA because the docks that the shrimp boaters had been using in Mayport were decimated by Hurricane Matthew.

Dockage is need for ten to twenty shrimp boats.

Captain Jim Suber gave an update on the Lonnie Wurn Park pier that had been damaged.  The pier is being re-built.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:17 a.m.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

December 2, 2016

Posted: 4:00 p.m.
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